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Dear Administrator Johnson:

I am writing with regard to the draft Advance Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ANPR)
"Regulating Greenhouse Gas Emissions Under the Clean Air Act," submitted to the Office of
Management and Budget (OMB) on June 17,2008 pursuant to Executive Order 12866. The
issues raised during interagency review are so significant that we have been unable to reach
interagency consensus in a timely way, and as a result, this staff draft cannot be considered
Administration policy or representative of the views of the Administration. However, given the
Administration's commitment to respond to the Supreme Court's decision in Massachusetts v.
EPA, we have determined in this case that consensus is not necessary in order for EPA to seek
public comment on the wide-ranging issues raised by the draft regarding the potential regulation
of greenhouse gases under the Clean Air Act. Thus, as we have discussed, you are withdrawing
the draft from review under Executive Order 12866, and I am waiving the requirement for
review due to the extraordinary circumstances presented here. Of course, given the significance
of any actions to address greenhouse gas emissions under the Clean Air Act, any future notice
would be subject to interagency review under Executive Orders 12866 and 13342.

The enclosed letter from the Secretaries of Agriculture, Commerce, Transportation, and
Energy, along with summaries of issues raised by their departments, and letters from the
Chairman of the Council on Environmental Quality, the Director of the Office of Science and
Technology Policy and the Chairman of the Council of Economic Advisors, and the Chief
Counsel for Advocacy at the Small Business Administration identify important concerns. As
reflected in these letters, there is strong disagreement with many of the legal, analytical,
economic, science and policy interpretations in the draft; however, these letters do reflect
agreement with you that the Clean Air Act is a deeply flawed and unsuitable vehicle for reducing
greenhouse gas emissions. Interagency reviewers concluded upon reading the draft that trying to
address greenhouse gas emissions through the existing provisions of the Clean Air Act will not
only harm the U.S. economy, but will fail to provide an effective response to the global
challenge of climate change.




